
UPPER OXFORD TOWNSHIP 
AUGUST 28, 2023 

 
  

Upper Oxford Township Board of Supervisors held an advertised work session at the township building, 1185 
Limestone Road, Russellville, on Monday, August 28, 2023 at 7:00 P.M. 
 
PRESENT: Howard Reyburn 
  Scott A. Rugen 
  Charles Fleischmann 
  Jane Daggett, Secretary 
 
VISITORS: Louis Simone, Londonderry Township Supervisor 
  Thomas Scott, Highland Township Supervisor 
 
Discussion was held by all present regarding the hiring of a new Zoning Officer as our present zoning officer, 
William Beers will be retiring at the end of August.  The Supervisors will reach out to some potential people that are 
possibly interested in the position.  The parties agreed that the building inspections would still be handled by 
Commonwealth Code Services Inc.  
 
FEE SCHEDULE – The Supervisors will wait until we get a new zoning officer and then review and revise our fee 
schedule. 
 
OXFORD REGION PLANNING COMMITTEE (ORPC) – will be reviewing the Regional Comprehensive Plan.  A 
copy of their comments will be presented to Upper Oxford Planning Commission for their input.  Additionally, the 
Oxford Area Historic Association is trying to merge all historic associations into one. 
 
UOT ATLAS – The Secretary was instructed to research if an Historic Atlas was ever presented to the Board of 
Supervisors. 
 
ADJOURNMENT – There being no further business, the work session adjourned at 8:35 PM. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Jane Daggett 
       Secretary 
 
 


